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for the WisdomTree Earnings Funds.

                         WISDOMTREE INDIA EARNINGS FUND
                 The Fund is not yet available for investment.

Fund Facts
CUSIP NUMBER:
o    97717W422

EXCHANGE TRADING SYMBOL:
o    EPI

Investment Objective

The Fund seeks to track the price and yield performance, before fees and
expenses, of the WisdomTree India Earnings Index. The Index measures the
performance of profitable companies incorporated and traded in India that are
eligible to be purchased by foreign investors and that meet specific criteria
developed by WisdomTree Investments. Since the Fund's investment objective has
been adopted as a non-fundamental investment policy, the Fund's investment
objective may be changed without a vote of shareholders.

Primary Investment Strategies

The Fund employs a "passive management" - or indexing - investment approach
designed to track the performance of the WisdomTree India Earnings Index. The
Fund attempts to invest all, or substantially all, of its assets in the stocks
that make up the Index.

Index Description

The WisdomTree India Earnings Index consists of companies that: (i) are
incorporated in India, (ii) are listed on a major stock exchange in India, (iii)
have generated at least $5 million in earnings in their fiscal year prior to the
Index measurement date, (iv) have a market capitalization of at least $200
million on the Index measurement date, (v) have an average daily dollar volume
of at least $200,000 for each of the six months prior to the Index measurement
date, (vi) have traded at least 250,000 shares per month for each of the six
months prior to the Index measurement date, and (vii) have a price to earnings
ratio ("P/E ratio") of at least 2 as of the Index measurement date. Companies
are weighted in the Index based on earnings in their fiscal year prior to the
Index measurement date adjusted for a factor that takes into account shares
available to foreign investors. "Earnings" are determined using a company's
reported net income. Only common stocks and holding companies, including real
estate holding companies, are eligible for inclusion in the Index. As of
December 31, 2007, approximately 63% of the weight of the Index consisted of
securities with market capitalizations of over $10 billion, approximately 29% of
the Index consisted of securities with market capitalizations between $2 and $10
billion, and approximately 8% of the Index consisted of companies with market
capitalizations less than $2 billion. The annual reconstitution of the
WisdomTree India Earnings Index takes place at the end of August and the
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beginning of September each year.

Primary Investment Risks

The following risks, in addition to the principal risk factors common to all
Funds, are some of the risks that can significantly affect the Fund's
performance.

o    Foreign Securities Risk. Foreign securities can involve additional risks
     relating to political, economic, or regulatory conditions in foreign
     countries. These risks include fluctuations in foreign currencies;
     withholding or other taxes; trading, settlement, custodial, and other
     operational risks; and, in some cases, less stringent investor protection
     and disclosure standards. Since foreign exchanges may be open on days when
     the Fund does not price its shares, the value of the securities in the
     Fund's portfolio may change on days when shareholders will not be able to
     purchase or sell the Fund's shares. All of these factors can make foreign
     investments more volatile and potentially less liquid than U.S.
     investments. In addition, foreign markets can perform differently from the
     U.S. market due to increased risks of adverse issuer, political,
     regulatory, market, and economic developments.

o    Emerging Markets Risk. Investing in securities listed and traded in
     emerging markets may be subject to additional risks associated with
     emerging market economies. Such risks may include: (i) greater market
     volatility, (ii) lower trading volume, (iii) greater social, political and
     economic uncertainty, (iv) governmental controls on foreign investments and
     limitations on repatriation of invested capital, (v) the risk that
     companies may be held to lower disclosure, corporate governance, auditing
     and financial reporting standards than companies in more developed markets,
     and (vi) the risk that there may be less protection of property rights than
     in other countries. Emerging markets are generally less liquid and less
     efficient than developed securities markets.

o    Geographic Concentration Risk. Because the Fund invests a significant
     portion of its assets in the securities of companies of a single country,
     it will be impacted by events or conditions affecting that country.
     Political and economic conditions and changes in regulatory, tax, or
     economic policy in India could significantly affect the market in that
     country and in surrounding or related countries and have a negative impact
     on a Fund's performance. The Indian economy may differ favorably or
     unfavorably from the U.S. economy in such respects as the rate of growth of
     gross domestic product, the rate of inflation, capital reinvestment,
     resource self-sufficiency and balance of payments position. Agriculture
     occupies a prominent position in the Indian economy and the Indian economy
     therefore may be negatively affected by adverse weather conditions. The
     Indian government has exercised and continues to exercise significant
     influence over many aspects of the economy, and the number of public sector
     enterprises in India is substantial. Accordingly, Indian government actions
     in the future could have a significant effect on the Indian economy.

     The Indian economy has experienced generally sustained growth during the
     last several years. There are no guarantees this will continue. While the
     Indian government has implemented economic structural reform with the
     objective of liberalizing India's exchange and trade policies, reducing the
     fiscal deficit, controlling inflation, promoting a sound monetary policy,
     reforming the financial sector, and placing greater reliance on market
     mechanisms to direct economic activity, there can be no assurance that
     these policies will continue or that the economic recovery will be
     sustained.
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     Religious and border disputes persist in India. In addition, India has
     experienced civil unrest and hostilities with neighboring countries such as
     Pakistan. The Indian government has confronted separatist movements in
     several Indian states. Investment and repatriation restrictions in India
     may impact the ability of the Fund to track its Index. Each of the factors
     described above could have a negative impact on the Fund's performance and
     increase the volatility of the Fund.

o    Small and Mid-Capitalization Investing. The Fund invests a portion of its
     assets in securities of small- and mid-capitalization companies. The
     securities of small- and mid-capitalization companies may be subject to
     more unpredictable price changes than securities of larger companies or the
     market as a whole.

o    Basic Materials Investing. Due to the high concentration of basic materials
     companies located in India and included in the Fund's Index, the Fund may
     invest a relatively large amount of its assets in the basic materials
     sector of the market. As such, the Fund may be particularly sensitive to
     economic and other conditions affecting this sector.

o    Energy Sector Investing. Due to the high concentration of energy companies
     located in India and included in the Fund's Index, the Fund may invest a
     relatively large amount of its assets in the energy sector of the market.
     As such, the Fund may be particularly sensitive to economic and other
     conditions affecting this sector.

o    Currency Risk. Because the Fund's NAV is determined on the basis of U.S.
     dollars, the U.S. dollar value of your investment in the Fund may go down
     if the value of the local currency of the non-U.S. markets in which the
     Fund invests depreciates against the U.S. dollar. This is true even if the
     local currency value of securities in the Fund's holdings goes up.

Performance Information

No performance information is presented for the Fund because it has been in
operation for less than one full calendar year. After the first full calendar
year, a risk/return chart and table will be provided. Any past performance of
the Fund that will be shown will not be an indication of future results.

Fees and Expenses

The following table describes the fees and expenses you may pay if you buy and
hold shares of the Fund. The fees are expressed as a percentage of the Fund's
average net assets. You may also incur customary brokerage charges when buying
or selling Fund shares.

Shareholder Fees

(fees paid directly from your investment, but see the Creation
Transaction Fees and Redemption Transaction Fees section below)       None
---------------------------------------------------------------       ----
Annual Fund Operating Expenses (expenses deducted from Fund assets)
   Management Fees                                                    0.68%
   Distribution and/or Service (12b-1) Fees                           None
   Other Expenses*                                                    0.20%
Total Expenses                                                        0.88%

*    "Other Expenses" are based on estimated amounts for the current fiscal
     year.

Edgar Filing: WisdomTree Trust - Form 497

3



**   WisdomTree Asset Management has agreed to limit Total Expenses to 0.88%
     through March 31, 2009.

The following example is intended to help retail investors compare the cost of
investing in the Fund with the cost of investing in other funds. It illustrates
the hypothetical expenses that such investors would incur over various periods
if they invest $10,000 in the Fund for the time periods indicated and then
redeemed all of the shares at the end of those periods. This example assumes
that the Fund provides a return of 5% a year and that operating expenses remain
the same. This example does not include the brokerage commission that retail
investors will pay to buy and sell shares of the Fund. It also does not include
the transaction fees on purchases and redemptions of Creation Units, because
these fees will not be imposed on retail investors. Although your actual costs
may be higher or lower, based on these assumptions, your costs would be:

                                  1 Year   3 Years
                                  ------   -------
                                    $91     $281

You would pay the following expenses if you did not redeem your shares:

                                  1 Year   3 Years
                                  ------   -------
                                    $91     $281

Creation Transaction Fees and Redemption Transaction Fees

The Fund issues and redeems shares at NAV only in blocks of 100,000 shares or
multiples thereof. As a practical matter, only institutions or large investors
purchase or redeem these Creation Units. A standard creation transaction fee of
$5,000 is charged to each purchaser of Creation Units. The fee is a single
charge and will be the same regardless of the number of Creation Units purchased
by an investor on the same day. The approximate value of a Creation Unit as of
December 31, 2007 was $5,000,000. An investor who holds Creation Units and
wishes to redeem at NAV would also pay a standard redemption transaction fee of
$5,000 on the date of such redemption(s), regardless of the number of Creation
Units redeemed that day. Investors who hold Creation Units will also pay the
annual Fund operating expenses described in the table above. Assuming an
investment in a Creation Unit of $5,000,000 and a 5% return each year, and
assuming the Fund's operating expenses remain the same, the total costs would be
$54,906 if the Creation Unit is redeemed after one year, and $150,346 if the
Creation Unit is redeemed after three years.

The following information supplements the information included on page 31 of the
Prospectus and shows the approximate value of one Creation Unit of the Fund,
including the standard creation and redemption transaction fee. These fees are
payable only by investors who purchase shares directly from a Fund. Retail
investors who purchase shares through their brokerage account will not pay these
fees.

                                                             Standard               Maximum
                                 Approximate Value of   Creation/Redemption   Creation/Redemption
Name of Fund                       One Creation Unit      Transaction Fee       Transaction Fee
------------------------------   --------------------   -------------------   -------------------

WisdomTree India Earnings Fund        $5,000,000              $5,000                $20,000

The following information supplements the first full paragraph of information
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found on page 25 under the caption "Portfolio Managers".

Each Portfolio Manager has served as manager of the Fund since its inception.

The following information supplements and replaces similar information under the
heading "Taxes" beginning on page 28.

The WisdomTree India Earnings Fund intends to operate through the WisdomTree
India Investment Portfolio, Inc., a wholly-owned subsidiary in the Republic of
Mauritius, in order to take advantage of favorable tax treatment by the Indian
government pursuant to a taxation treaty between India and Mauritius. Recently,
the Supreme Court of India upheld the validity of this tax treaty in response to
a lower court challenge contesting the treaty's applicability to entities such
as the Fund. No assurance can be given that the terms of the Treaty will not be
subject to re-negotiation in the future or subject to a different
interpretation. Any change in the provision of this treaty or in its
applicability to the Fund could result in the imposition of withholding and
other taxes on the Fund by tax authorities in India. This would reduce the
return to the Fund on its investments and the return received by Fund
shareholders.

STATEMENT OF ADDITIONAL INFORMATION DATED JULY 27, 2007 AS REVISED JANUARY 22,
2008

WISDOMTREE(SM) TRUST

This Statement of Additional Information ("SAI") is not a Prospectus. It should
be read in conjunction with the current Prospectus ("Prospectus") for the
following separate investment portfolios (each, a "Fund") of WisdomTree Trust
(the "Trust"), as each such Prospectus may be revised from time to time:

WISDOMTREE DOMESTIC DIVIDEND FUNDS
     WisdomTree Total Dividend Fund
     WisdomTree High-Yielding Equity Fund
     WisdomTree LargeCap Dividend Fund
     WisdomTree Dividend Top 100(SM) Fund
     WisdomTree MidCap Dividend Fund
     WisdomTree SmallCap Dividend Fund

WISDOMTREE EARNINGS FUNDS
     WisdomTree Total Earnings Fund
     WisdomTree Earnings 500 Fund
     WisdomTree MidCap Earnings Fund
     WisdomTree SmallCap Earnings Fund
     WisdomTree Earnings Top 100 Fund
     WisdomTree Low P/E Fund
     WisdomTree India Earnings Fund

WISDOMTREE INTERNATIONAL DIVIDEND FUNDS
     WisdomTree DEFA Fund
     WisdomTree DEFA High-Yielding Equity Fund
     WisdomTree Europe Total Dividend Fund
     WisdomTree Europe High-Yielding Equity Fund
     WisdomTree Europe SmallCap Dividend Fund
     WisdomTree Japan Total Dividend Fund
     WisdomTree Japan High-Yielding Equity Fund
     WisdomTree Japan SmallCap Dividend Fund
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     WisdomTree Pacific ex-Japan Total Dividend Fund
     WisdomTree Pacific ex-Japan High-Yielding Equity Fund
     WisdomTree International LargeCap Dividend Fund
     WisdomTree International Dividend Top 100(SM) Fund
     WisdomTree International MidCap Dividend Fund
     WisdomTree International SmallCap Dividend Fund
     WisdomTree Emerging Markets High-Yielding Equity Fund
     WisdomTree Emerging Markets SmallCap Dividend Fund

WISDOMTREE INTERNATIONAL SECTOR FUNDS
     WisdomTree International Basic Materials Sector Fund
     WisdomTree International Communications Sector Fund
     WisdomTree International Consumer Cyclical Sector Fund
     WisdomTree International Consumer Non-Cyclical Sector Fund
     WisdomTree International Energy Sector Fund
     WisdomTree International Financial Sector Fund
     WisdomTree International Health Care Sector Fund
     WisdomTree International Industrial Sector Fund
     WisdomTree International Technology Sector Fund
     WisdomTree International Utilities Sector Fund
     WisdomTree International Real Estate Fund

The current Prospectus for each of the Domestic and International Dividend
Funds, the International Sector Funds and the Earnings Funds is dated July 27,
2007. The International Dividend Funds, International Sector Funds and the India
Earnings Fund are sometimes referred to collectively as the "International
Funds." Capitalized terms used herein that are not defined have the same meaning
as in the Prospectus, unless otherwise noted. The Funds' audited financial
statements for the period ended March 31, 2007 are incorporated in this
Statement of Additional Information by reference to the Funds' 2007 Annual
Reports to Shareholders (File No. 811-21864). You may obtain a copy of the
Funds' Annual Report at no charge by request to the Fund at the address or phone
number noted below. Since the Emerging Markets High-Yielding Equity Fund,
Emerging Markets Small Cap Dividend Fund, India Earnings Fund and the
International Real Estate Fund did not commence operations until after the close
of the fiscal year, financial statements for these Funds are not yet available.

A copy of the Prospectus for each Fund may be obtained, without charge, by
calling 1-866-909-9473 or visiting www.wisdomtree.com, or writing to WisdomTree
Trust, c/o ALPS Distributors, Inc., 1290 Broadway, Suite 1100, Denver, Colorado
80203.

       Statement of Additional Information dated July 27, 2007 as revised
                                January 22, 2008
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                 GENERAL DESCRIPTION OF THE TRUST AND THE FUNDS

The Trust was organized as a Delaware statutory trust on December 15, 2005 and
is authorized to have multiple series or portfolios. The Trust is an open-end,
non-diversified management investment company, registered under the Investment
Company Act of 1940, as amended (the "1940 Act"). The offering of the Trust's
shares is registered under the Securities Act of 1933, as amended (the
"Securities Act"). This SAI relates to the following Funds:

WISDOMTREE DOMESTIC DIVIDEND FUNDS
   WisdomTree Total Dividend Fund
   WisdomTree High-Yielding Equity Fund
   WisdomTree LargeCap Dividend Fund
   WisdomTree Dividend Top 100 Fund
   WisdomTree MidCap Dividend Fund
   WisdomTree SmallCap Dividend Fund

WISDOMTREE EARNINGS FUNDS
   WisdomTree Total Earnings Fund
   WisdomTree Earnings 500 Fund
   WisdomTree MidCap Earnings Fund
   WisdomTree SmallCap Earnings Fund
   WisdomTree Earnings Top 100 Fund
   WisdomTree Low P/E Fund
   WisdomTree India Earnings Fund

WISDOMTREE INTERNATIONAL DIVIDEND FUNDS
   WisdomTree DEFA Fund
   WisdomTree DEFA High-Yielding Equity Fund
   WisdomTree Europe Total Dividend Fund
   WisdomTree Europe High-Yielding Equity Fund
   WisdomTree Europe SmallCap Dividend Fund
   WisdomTree Japan Total Dividend Fund
   WisdomTree Japan High-Yielding Equity Fund
   WisdomTree Japan SmallCap Dividend Fund
   WisdomTree Pacific ex-Japan Total Dividend Fund
   WisdomTree Pacific ex-Japan High-Yielding Equity Fund
   WisdomTree International LargeCap Dividend Fund
   WisdomTree International Dividend Top 100 Fund
   WisdomTree International MidCap Dividend Fund
   WisdomTree International SmallCap Dividend Fund
   WisdomTree Emerging Markets High-Yielding Equity Fund
   WisdomTree Emerging Markets SmallCap Dividend Fund

WISDOMTREE INTERNATIONAL SECTOR FUNDS
   WisdomTree International Basic Materials Sector Fund
   WisdomTree International Communications Sector Fund
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   WisdomTree International Consumer Cyclical Sector Fund
   WisdomTree International Consumer Non-Cyclical Sector Fund
   WisdomTree International Energy Sector Fund
   WisdomTree International Financial Sector Fund
   WisdomTree International Health Care Sector Fund
   WisdomTree International Industrial Sector Fund
   WisdomTree International Technology Sector Fund
   WisdomTree International Utilities Sector Fund
   WisdomTree International Real Estate Fund

Each Fund described in this SAI seeks investment returns that closely correspond
to the price and yield performance, before fees and expenses, of a particular
index ("Index") that defines a dividend paying segment of the U.S. or
international stock markets. The Indexes are created using proprietary
methodology developed by WisdomTree Investments, Inc. ("WisdomTree
Investments"). WisdomTree Asset Management, Inc. ("WisdomTree Asset Management")
is the investment adviser to each Fund. BNY Investment Advisors is the
investment sub-adviser ("Sub-Adviser") to each Fund. WisdomTree Investments is
the parent company of WisdomTree Asset Management.

Each Fund issues and redeems shares at net asset value per share ("NAV") only in
large blocks of shares, typically 50,000 shares or more ("Creation Units").
These transactions are usually in exchange for a basket of securities and an
amount of cash. As a practical matter, only institutions or large investors
purchase or redeem Creation Units. Except when aggregated in Creation Units,
shares of each Fund are not redeemable securities.

Shares of each Fund are listed on a national securities exchange, such as the
New York Stock Exchange ("NYSE") or American Stock Exchange ("AMEX") (each, a
"Listing Exchange"), and trade throughout the day on the Listing Exchange and
other secondary markets at market price that may differ from NAV. As in the case
of other publicly-traded securities, brokers' commissions on transactions will
be based on negotiated commission rates at customary levels.

The Trust reserves the right to adjust the share prices of shares in the future
to maintain convenient trading ranges for investors. Any adjustments would be
accomplished through stock splits or reverse stock splits, which would have no
effect on the net assets of the applicable Fund.

"WisdomTree", "Dividend Top 100", and "Dividend Stream" are service marks of
WisdomTree Investments and have been licensed for use by the Trust. WisdomTree
Investments has patent applications pending on the methodology and operation of
its Indexes and the Funds.

                         INVESTMENT STRATEGIES AND RISKS

PRINCIPAL INVESTMENT STRATEGY. Each Fund seeks investment returns that closely
correspond to the price and yield performance, before fees and expenses, of a
particular Index developed by WisdomTree Investments. The Funds do not try to
beat the Indexes that they track and do not seek temporary defensive positions
when equity markets decline or appear to be overvalued.

This investment strategy, known as indexing, may eliminate some of the risks of
active portfolio management, such as poor security selection. In addition,
indexing may also help increase after-tax investment performance by keeping
portfolio turnover low in comparison to actively managed investment companies.

Under normal circumstances, at least 95% of a Fund's total assets (exclusive of
collateral held from securities lending) will be invested in the component
securities of its Index. Each Fund generally may invest up to 5% of its total
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assets in securities not included in its underlying Index but which the Fund
believes will help it track its Index. For example, a Fund may invest in
securities that are not components of the relevant Index in order to reflect
various corporate actions and other changes to its relevant Index (such as
reconstitutions, additions and deletions). Under normal circumstances, as long
as a Fund invests at least 95% of its total assets in the stocks of its Index,
it also may invest its other assets in cash and cash equivalents, as well as in
other investment companies, futures contracts, options on futures contracts,
options, and swaps. The International Funds, from time to time, may have less
than 95% of their assets invested in securities of their respective underlying
Indexes in order to comply with the requirements of the Internal Revenue Code,
to meet regulatory requirements in non-U.S. jurisdictions or to manage major
Index changes. In these situations, which are expected to be infrequent and of
limited duration, an International Fund may not have less than 90% of its total
assets invested in securities of its underlying Index. WisdomTree Asset
Management expects that, over time, the correlation between each Fund's
performance and that of its underlying Index, before fees and expenses, will be
95% or better.

                                        2

As a matter of general policy, each Fund will invest at least 80% of its net
assets, plus the amount of any borrowings for investment purposes, in the types
of securities suggested by its name. If, subsequent to an investment, the 80%
requirement is no longer met, a Fund's future investments will be made in a
manner that will bring the Fund into compliance with this policy. The Trust will
provide shareholders with sixty (60) days prior notice of any change to this
policy for a Fund.

GENERAL RISKS. An investment in a Fund should be made with an understanding that
the value of a Fund's portfolio securities may fluctuate in accordance with
changes in the financial condition of an issuer or counterparty, changes in
specific economic or political conditions that affect a particular security or
issuer and changes in general economic or political conditions.

An investment in a Fund should also be made with an understanding of the risks
inherent in an investment in equity securities, including the risk that the
financial condition of issuers may become impaired or that the general condition
of the stock market may deteriorate (either of which may cause a decrease in the
value of the portfolio securities and thus in the value of shares of the Trust).
Common stocks are susceptible to general stock market fluctuations and to
volatile increases and decreases in value as market confidence and perceptions
of their issuers change. These investor perceptions are based on various and
unpredictable factors, including expectations regarding government, economic,
monetary and fiscal policies, inflation and interest rates, economic expansion
or contraction, and global or regional political, economic or banking crises.

Holders of common stocks incur more risk than holders of preferred stocks and
debt obligations because common stockholders, as owners of the issuer generally
have inferior rights to receive payments from the issuer in comparison with the
rights of creditors, or holders of debt obligations or preferred stocks.
Further, unlike debt securities, which typically have a stated principal amount
payable at maturity (whose value, however, is subject to market fluctuations
prior thereto), or preferred stocks, which typically have a liquidation
preference and which may have stated optional or mandatory redemption
provisions, common stocks have neither a fixed principal amount nor a maturity.
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Common stock values are subject to market fluctuations as long as the common
stock remains outstanding.

Although all of the securities in the Indexes are listed on major U.S. or
non-U.S. stock exchanges, there can be no guarantees that a liquid market for
such securities will be maintained. The existence of a liquid trading market for
certain securities may depend on whether dealers will make a market in such
securities. There can be no assurance that a market will be made or maintained
or that any such market will be or remain liquid. The price at which securities
may be sold and the value of a Fund's shares will be adversely affected if
trading markets for a Fund's portfolio securities are limited or absent, or if
bid/ask spreads are wide.

A discussion of some of the other risks associated with an investment in a Fund
is contained in each Fund's Prospectus.

LACK OF DIVERSIFICATION. Each Fund is considered to be "non-diversified." A
"non-diversified" classification means that a Fund is not limited by the 1940
Act with regard to the percentage of its assets that may be invested in the
securities of a single issuer. As a result, each of the Funds may invest more of
its assets in the securities of a single issuer or a smaller number of issuers
than if it were classified as a diversified fund. Therefore, each Fund may be
more exposed to the risks associated with and developments affecting an
individual issuer or a small number of issuers than a fund that invests more
widely, which may have a greater impact on the Fund's volatility and
performance.

Each Fund intends to maintain the required level of diversification and
otherwise conduct its operations so as to qualify as a "regulated investment
company" under Subchapter M of the Internal Revenue Code of 1986, as amended
("IRC"), and to relieve the Fund of any liability for federal income tax to the
extent that its earnings are distributed to shareholders. Subchapter M generally
requires the Fund to invest no more than 25% of its total assets in securities
of any one issuer and to invest at least 50% of its total assets so that (a) no
more than 5% of the Fund's total assets are invested in securities in any one
issuer, and (b) the Fund does not hold more than 10% of the

                                        3

outstanding voting securities of that issuer. Subchapter M allows unlimited
investments in cash, cash items, government securities (as defined in Subchapter
M) and securities of other regulated investment companies. These tax
requirements are generally applied at the end of each quarter of the Fund's
taxable year. Compliance with the diversification requirements of the IRC may
limit the investment flexibility of the Funds and may make it less likely that
the Funds will meet their investment objectives.

SPECIFIC INVESTMENT STRATEGIES. A description of certain investment strategies
and types of investments used by some or all of the Funds is set forth below.

SECURITIES LENDING. Each Fund may lend portfolio securities to certain
creditworthy borrowers, including the Funds' securities lending agent. Loans of
portfolio securities provide the Funds with the opportunity to earn additional
income on the Fund's portfolio securities. All securities loans will be made
pursuant to agreements requiring the loans to be continuously secured by
collateral in cash or high grade debt obligations at least equal at all times to
the market value of the loaned securities. The borrower pays to the Funds an
amount equal to any dividends or interest received on loaned securities. The
Funds retain all or a portion of the interest received on investment of cash

Edgar Filing: WisdomTree Trust - Form 497

12



collateral or receives a fee from the borrower. Lending portfolio securities
involves risks of delay in recovery of the loaned securities or in some cases
loss of rights in the collateral should the borrower fail financially.
Furthermore, because of the risks of delay in recovery, the Fund may lose the
opportunity to sell the securities at a desirable price. A Fund will generally
not have the right to vote securities while they are being loaned.

MONEY MARKET INSTRUMENTS. Each Fund may invest a portion of its assets in
high-quality money market instruments on an ongoing basis to provide liquidity
or for other reasons. The instruments in which a Fund may invest include: (i)
short-term obligations issued by the U.S. Government; (ii) negotiable
certificates of deposit ("CDs"), fixed time deposits and bankers' acceptances of
U.S. and foreign banks and similar institutions; (iii) commercial paper rated at
the date of purchase "Prime-1" by Moody's or "A-1+" or "A-1" by S&P or, if
unrated, of comparable quality as determined by the Fund; and (iv) repurchase
agreements. CDs are short-term negotiable obligations of commercial banks. Time
deposits are non-negotiable deposits maintained in banking institutions for
specified periods of time at stated interest rates. Banker's acceptances are
time drafts drawn on commercial banks by borrowers, usually in connection with
international transactions.

REPURCHASE AGREEMENTS. Each Fund may enter into repurchase agreements with
counterparties that are deemed to present acceptable credit risks. A repurchase
agreement is a transaction in which a Fund purchases securities or other
obligations from a bank or securities dealer (or its affiliate) and
simultaneously commits to resell them to a counterparty at an agreed-upon date
or upon demand and at a price reflecting a market rate of interest unrelated to
the coupon rate or maturity of the purchased obligations. A Fund maintains
custody of the underlying obligations prior to their repurchase, either through
its regular custodian or through a special "triparty" custodian or sub-custodian
that maintains separate accounts for both the Fund and its counterparty. Thus,
the obligation of the counterparty to pay the repurchase price on the date
agreed to or upon demand is, in effect, secured by such obligations.

Repurchase agreements carry certain risks not associated with direct investments
in securities, including a possible decline in the market value of the
underlying obligations. If their value becomes less than the repurchase price,
plus any agreed upon additional amount, the counterparty must provide additional
collateral so that at all times the collateral is at least equal to the
repurchase price plus any agreed upon additional amount. The difference between
the total amount to be received upon repurchase of the obligations and the price
that was paid by a Fund upon acquisition is accrued as interest and included in
its net investment income. Repurchase agreements involving obligations other
than U.S. government securities (such as commercial paper and corporate bonds)
may be subject to special risks and may not have the benefit of certain
protections in the event of the counterparty's insolvency. If the seller or
guarantor becomes insolvent, the Fund may suffer delays, costs and possible
losses in connection with the disposition of collateral.

REVERSE REPURCHASE AGREEMENTS. Each Fund may enter into reverse repurchase
agreements, which involve the sale of securities held by a Fund subject to its
agreement to repurchase the securities at an agreed upon date or upon demand and
at a price reflecting a market rate of interest. Reverse repurchase agreements
are subject to each Fund's limitation on borrowings and may be entered into only
with banks or securities dealers or their
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affiliates. While a reverse repurchase agreement is outstanding, a Fund will
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maintain the segregation, either on its records or with the Trust's custodian,
of cash or other liquid securities, marked to market daily, in an amount at
least equal to its obligations under the reverse repurchase agreement.

Reverse repurchase agreements involve the risk that the buyer of the securities
sold by a Fund might be unable to deliver them when that Fund seeks to
repurchase. If the buyer of securities under a reverse repurchase agreement
files for bankruptcy or becomes insolvent, the buyer or trustee or receiver may
receive an extension of time to determine whether to enforce a Fund's obligation
to repurchase the securities, and the Fund's use of the proceeds of the reverse
repurchase agreement may effectively be restricted pending such decision.

INVESTMENT COMPANY SECURITIES. Each Fund may invest in the securities of other
investment companies (including money market funds). The 1940 Act generally
prohibits a fund from acquiring more than 3% of the outstanding voting shares of
an investment company and limits such investments to no more than 5% of the
fund's total assets in any single investment company and no more than 10% in any
combination of two or more investment companies. All Funds may invest in the
securities of open-end funds (including money market funds) as permitted under
the 1940 Act. Each Fund may purchase shares of affiliated exchange traded funds
in secondary market transactions.

REAL ESTATE INVESTMENT TRUSTS. Each Fund may invest in the securities of real
estate investment trusts ("REITs") to the extent allowed by law. Risks
associated with investments in securities of REITs include: decline in the value
of real estate; risks related to general and local economic conditions;
overbuilding and increased competition; increases in property taxes and
operating expenses; changes in zoning laws; casualty or condemnation losses;
variations in rental income; changes in neighborhood values; the appeal of
properties to tenants; and increases in interest rates. In addition, equity
REITs may be affected by changes in the values of the underlying property owned
by the trusts, while mortgage REITs may be affected by the quality of credit
extended. REITs are dependent upon management skills, may not be diversified and
are subject to the risks of financing projects. REITs are also subject to heavy
cash flow dependency, defaults by borrowers, self liquidation and the
possibility of failing to qualify for tax-free pass-through of income and net
gains under the IRC, and to maintain exemption from the 1940 Act. If an issuer
of debt securities collateralized by real estate defaults, it is conceivable
that the REITs could end up holding the underlying real estate. Unlike the other
Funds, the International Real Estate Fund may invest in Passive Foreign
Investment Companies ("PFICs"). Investments in PFICs may decrease the tax
efficiency of this Fund.

NON-U.S. SECURITIES. The International Funds invest a significant portion of
their assets in non-U.S. equity securities. Investments in non-U.S. equity
securities involve certain risks that may not be present in investments in U.S.
securities. For example, non-U.S. securities may be subject to currency risks or
to foreign government taxes that reduce their attractiveness. There may be less
information publicly available about a non-U.S. issuer than about a U.S. issuer,
and a foreign issuer may or may not be subject to uniform accounting, auditing
and financial reporting standards and practices comparable to those in the U.S.
Other risks of investing in such securities include political or economic
instability in the country involved, the difficulty of predicting international
trade patterns and the possibility of imposition of exchange controls. The
prices of such securities may be more volatile than those of domestic
securities. With respect to certain foreign countries, there is a possibility of
expropriation of assets or nationalization, imposition of withholding taxes on
dividend or interest payments, difficulty in obtaining and enforcing judgments
against foreign entities or diplomatic developments which could affect
investment in these countries. Losses and other expenses may be incurred in
converting between various currencies in connection with purchases and sales of
foreign securities.
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Non-U.S. stock markets may not be as developed or efficient as, and may be more
volatile than, those in the U.S. While the volume of shares traded on non-U.S.
stock markets generally has been growing, such markets usually have
substantially less volume than U.S. markets. Therefore, a Fund's investment in
non-U.S. equity securities may be less liquid and subject to more rapid and
erratic price movements than comparable securities listed for trading on U.S.
exchanges. Non-U.S. equity securities may trade at price/earnings multiples
higher than comparable U.S. securities and such levels may not be sustainable.
There may be less government supervision and regulation of foreign stock
exchanges, brokers, banks and listed companies abroad than in the U.S. Moreover,
settlement practices for transactions in foreign markets may differ from those
in U.S. markets. Such differences may include

                                        5

delays beyond periods customary in the U.S. and practices, such as delivery of
securities prior to receipt of payment, which increase the likelihood of a
failed settlement, which can result in losses to a Fund.

The value of non-U.S. investments and the investment income derived from them
may also be affected unfavorably by changes in currency exchange control
regulations. Although the Funds will invest only in securities denominated in
foreign currencies that are fully exchangeable into U.S. dollars without legal
restriction at the time of investment, there can be no assurance that currency
controls will not be imposed subsequently.

Foreign brokerage commissions, custodial expenses and other fees are also
generally higher than for securities traded in the U.S. This may cause the
International Funds to incur higher portfolio transaction costs than domestic
equity funds.

Fluctuations in exchange rates may also affect the earning power and asset value
of the foreign entity issuing a security, even one denominated in U.S. dollars.
Dividend and interest payments may be repatriated based on the exchange rate at
the time of disbursement, and restrictions on capital flows may be imposed.

Set forth below for certain markets in which the Funds may invest are brief
descriptions of some of the conditions and risks in each such market.

INVESTMENTS IN EMERGING MARKETS. The Emerging Markets SmallCap Dividend,
Emerging Markets High-Yielding Equity and India Earnings Funds invest
substantially all of their assets in markets that are considered to be
"emerging." Investing in securities listed and traded in emerging markets may be
subject to additional risks associated with emerging market economies. Such
risks may include: (i) greater market volatility, (ii) lower trading volume,
(iii) greater social, political and economic uncertainty, (iv) governmental
controls on foreign investments and limitations on repatriation of invested
capital, (v) the risk that companies may be held to lower disclosure, corporate
governance, auditing and financial reporting standards than companies in more
developed markets, and (vi) the risk that there may be less protection of
property rights than in other countries. Emerging markets are generally less
liquid and less efficient than developed securities markets.

INVESTMENTS IN AUSTRALIA. The Pacific ex-Japan Total Dividend Fund and the
Pacific ex-Japan High-Yielding Equity Fund generally invest a relatively large
percentage of their assets in companies organized in Australia. The economy of
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Australia is heavily dependent on the demand for natural resources and
agricultural products. Conditions that weaken demand for such products worldwide
could have a negative impact on the Australian economy as a whole. These and
other factors could have a negative impact on a Fund's performance.

INVESTMENTS IN BRAZIL. Certain of the International Funds may invest a portion
of their assets in companies organized and listed in Brazil. Investing in
securities of Brazilian companies involves certain considerations not typically
associated with investing in securities of United States companies or the United
States government, including (i) investment and repatriation controls, which
could affect the Fund's ability to operate, and to qualify for the favorable tax
treatment afforded to regulated investment companies for U.S. Federal income tax
purposes, (ii) fluctuations in the rate of exchange between the Brazilian Real
and the U.S. Dollar, (iii) the generally greater price volatility and lesser
liquidity that characterize Brazilian securities markets, as compared with U.S.
markets, (iv) the effect that a trade deficit could have on economic stability
and the Brazilian government's economic policy, (v) high rates of inflation,
(vi) governmental involvement in and influence on the private sector, (vii)
Brazilian accounting, auditing and financial standards and requirements, which
differ from those in the United States, and (viii) political and other
considerations, including changes in applicable Brazilian tax laws. These and
other factors could have a negative impact on a Fund's performance.

INVESTMENTS IN CANADA. Certain of the International Funds may invest in Canada.
The U.S. is Canada's largest trading partner and foreign investor. As a result,
changes to the U.S. economy may significantly affect the Canadian economy. The
economy of Canada is also heavily dependent on the demand for natural resources
and agricultural products. Conditions that weaken demand for such products
worldwide could have a negative impact on the Canadian economy as a whole. These
and other factors could have a negative impact on a Fund's performance.

INVESTMENTS IN CHINA AND HONG KONG. Certain of the International Funds invest a
portion of their assets in securities listed and traded on the Hong Kong Stock
Exchange. In addition to the aforementioned risks of
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investing in non-U.S. securities, investing in securities listed and traded in
Hong Kong involves special considerations not typically associated with
investing in countries with more democratic governments or more established
economies or securities markets. Such risks may include:

(i) the risk of nationalization or expropriation of assets or confiscatory
taxation; (ii) greater social, economic and political uncertainty (including the
risk of war); (iii) dependency on exports and the corresponding importance of
international trade; (iv) the increasing competition from Asia's other low-cost
emerging economies; (v) currency exchange rate fluctuations and the lack of
available currency hedging instruments; (vi) higher rates of inflation; (vii)
controls on foreign investment and limitations on repatriation of invested
capital and on the Fund's ability to exchange local currencies for U.S. dollars;
(viii) greater governmental involvement in and control over the economy; (ix)
the risk that the Chinese government may decide not to continue to support the
economic reform programs implemented since 1978 and could return to the prior,
completely centrally planned, economy; (x) the fact that China companies,
particularly those located in China, may be smaller, less seasoned and
newly-organized companies; (xi) the difference in, or lack of, auditing and
financial reporting standards which may result in unavailability of material
information about issuers, particularly in China; (xii) the fact that
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statistical information regarding the economy of China may be inaccurate or not
comparable to statistical information regarding the U.S. or other economies;
(xiii) the less extensive, and still developing, regulation of the securities
markets, business entities and commercial transactions; (xiv) the fact that the
settlement period of securities transactions in foreign markets may be longer;
(xv) the willingness and ability of the Chinese government to support the
Chinese and Hong Kong economies and markets is uncertain; (xvi) the risk that it
may be more difficult, or impossible, to obtain and/or enforce a judgment than
in other countries; (xvii) the rapidity and erratic nature of growth,
particularly in China, resulting in inefficiencies and dislocations; (xviii) the
risk that, because of the degree of interconnectivity between the economies and
financial markets of China and Hong Kong, any sizable reduction in the demand
for goods from China, or an economic downturn in China, could negatively affect
the economy and financial market of Hong Kong, as well; and (ixx) the risk that
certain companies in the Fund's Index may have dealings with countries subject
to sanctions or embargoes imposed by the U.S. government or identified as state
sponsors of terrorism.

Investments in Hong Kong are also subject to certain political risks. Following
the establishment of the People's Republic of China by the Communist Party in
1949, the Chinese government renounced various debt obligations incurred by
China's predecessor governments, which obligations remain in default, and
expropriated assets without compensation. There can be no assurance that the
Chinese government will not take similar action in the future. An investment in
the Fund involves risk of a total loss. China has committed by treaty to
preserve Hong Kong's autonomy and its economic, political and social freedoms
for fifty years from the July 1, 1997 transfer of sovereignty from Great Britain
to China. However, if China would exert its authority so as to alter the
economic, political or legal structures or the existing social policy of Hong
Kong, investor and business confidence in Hong Kong could be negatively
affected, which in turn could negatively affect markets and business
performance. These and other factors could have a negative impact on a Fund's
performance.

INVESTMENTS IN INDIA. The India Earnings Fund, Emerging Markets High-Yielding
Equity Fund and Emerging Markets SmallCap Dividend Fund invest in securities
listed and traded in India. Investments in India may be more volatile and less
liquid and may offer higher potential for gains and losses than investments in
more developed markets. Economic and political structures in India may lack the
stability of more developed nations. Unanticipated political or social
developments in India and surrounding regions may affect the value of a Fund's
investments and the value of Fund shares. Although the government has recently
begun to institute economic reform policies, there can be no assurance that they
will continue to pursue such policies or, if they do, that such policies will
succeed. Monsoons and other natural disasters in India and surrounding regions
also can affect the value of Fund investments.

The laws relating to limited liability of corporate shareholders, fiduciary
duties of officers and directors, and the bankruptcy of state enterprises are
generally less well developed than or different from such laws in the United
States. It may be more difficult to obtain a judgment in Indian courts than it
is in the United States.

The Market for securities in India may be less liquid and transparent than the
markets in more developed countries. In addition, strict restrictions on foreign
investment may decrease the liquidity of a Fund's portfolio or inhibit the
Fund's ability to achieve its investment objective. A Fund may be unable to
buy or sell securities or receive full value for such securities. Settlement of
securities transactions in the Indian subcontinent are subject to risk of loss,
may be delayed and are generally less efficient than in the United States. In
addition, disruptions due to work stoppages and trading improprieties in these
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securities markets have caused such markets to close. If extended closings were
to occur in stock markets where the Fund was heavily invested, a Fund's
ability to redeem Fund shares could become correspondingly impaired. Each of
these events could have a negative impact on the liquidity and value of the
Fund's investments. To mitigate these risks, a Fund may maintain a higher cash
position than it otherwise would, or a Fund may have to sell more liquid
securities which it would not otherwise choose to sell, possibly diluting its
return and inhibiting its ability to track its Index.

In recent years, exchange-listed companies in the technology sector and related
sectors (such as software) have grown so as to represent a significant portion
of the total capitalization of the Indian market. The value of these companies
will generally fluctuate in response to technological and regulatory
developments. The stock markets in the region are undergoing a period of growth
and change, which may result in trading or price volatility and difficulties in
the settlement and recording of transactions, and in interpreting and applying
the relevant laws and regulations. The securities industries in these countries
are comparatively underdeveloped, and stockbrokers and other intermediaries may
not perform as well as their counterparts in the United States and other more
developed securities markets. In some cases, physical delivery of securities in
small lots has been required in India and a shortage of vault capacity and
trained personnel has existed among qualified custodial Indian banks. These and
other factors could have a negative impact on a Fund's performance.

INVESTMENTS IN FRANCE. Certain of the International Funds may invest in France.
France is a member of the European Economic and Monetary Union ("EMU"). EMU
member countries share coordinated economic policies and a common currency. As a
result, the economy of France may be significantly affected by changes in the
economies of the EMU members or other European countries. These and other
factors could have a negative impact on a Fund's performance.

INVESTMENTS IN GERMANY. Certain of the International Funds may invest in
Germany. Germany is a member of the European Economic and Monetary Union
("EMU"). EMU member countries share coordinated economic policies and a common
currency. As a result, the economy of Germany may be significantly affected by
changes in the economies of the EMU members or other European countries.
Challenges related to the rebuilding of infrastructure and unemployment in the
former area of East Germany may also impact the economy of Germany. These and
other factors could have a negative impact on a Fund's performance.

INVESTMENTS IN JAPAN. The Japan Total Dividend Fund, Japan SmallCap Dividend
Fund, Japan High-Yielding Equity Fund, International Consumer Cyclical Sector
Fund, International Health Care Sector Fund, International Industrial Sector
Fund, and International Technology Sector Fund generally invest a relatively
large percentage of their assets in companies organized in Japan. The Japanese
economy is characterized by government
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intervention and protectionism, an unstable financial services sector, and
relatively high unemployment. Economic growth is heavily dependent on
international trade, government support and consistent government policy.
Slowdowns in the economies of key trading partners such as the United States,
China and countries in Southeast Asia could have a negative impact on the
Japanese economy as a whole. These and other factors could have a negative
impact on a Fund's performance.

INVESTMENTS IN SINGAPORE. Certain of the International Funds may invest in
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Singapore. The economy of Singapore is heavily dependent on international trade
and export. Conditions that weaken demand for such products worldwide or in the
Asian region could have a negative and significant impact on the Singaporean
economy as a whole. In addition, the economy of Singapore may be particularly
vulnerable to external market changes because of its smaller size. These and
other factors could have a negative impact on a Fund's performance.

INVESTMENTS IN SOUTH AFRICA. The Emerging Markets High-Yielding Equity and
SmallCap Dividend Funds may invest a portion of their assets in companies
organized and listed in South Africa. Although South Africa is a developing
country with a solid economic infrastructure (in some regards rivaling other
developed countries) certain issues, such as unemployment, access to healthcare,
limited economic opportunity, and other financial constraints, continue to
present obstacles towards full economic development. There can be no assurance
that initiatives by the government to address these issues will achieve the
desired results. South Africa's currency may be vulnerable to devaluation. These
and other factors could have a negative impact on the Fund's performance.

INVESTMENTS IN SOUTH KOREA. The Emerging Markets High-Yielding Equity and
SmallCap Dividend Funds may invest a portion of their assets in companies
organized and listed in South Korea. The economy of South Korea is heavily
dependent on exports and the demand for certain finished goods. South Korea's
main industries include electronics, automobile production, chemicals,
shipbuilding, steel, textiles, clothing, footwear, and food processing.
Conditions that weaken demand for such products worldwide or in other Asian
countries could have a negative impact on the South Korean economy as a whole.
Relations with North Korea could also have a significant impact on the economy
of South Korea. These and other factors could have a negative impact on the
Fund's performance.

INVESTMENTS IN TAIWAN. The Emerging Markets High-Yielding Equity and SmallCap
Dividend Funds may invest a portion of their assets in companies organized and
listed in Taiwan. The economy of Taiwan is heavily dependent on exports.
Currency fluctuations, increasing competition from Asia's other emerging
economies, and conditions that weaken demand for Taiwan's export products
worldwide could have a negative impact on the Taiwanese economy as a whole.
Concerns over Taiwan's history of political contention and its current
relationship with China may also have a significant impact on the economy of
Taiwan. These and other factors could have a negative impact on the Fund's
performance.

INVESTMENTS IN THE UNITED KINGDOM. Certain of the International Funds invest a
portion of their assets in companies organized in the United Kingdom. The United
Kingdom has one of the largest economies in Europe and trades heavily with other
European countries. The economy of the United Kingdom may be impacted by changes
to the economic health of other European countries. These and other factors
could have a negative impact on a Fund's performance.

DEPOSITARY RECEIPTS. To the extent a Fund invests in stocks of foreign
corporations, a Fund's investment in such stocks may also be in the form of
Depositary Receipts or other securities convertible into securities of foreign
issuers. Depositary Receipts may not necessarily be denominated in the same
currency as the underlying securities into which they may be converted. American
Depositary Receipts ("ADRs") are receipts typically issued by an American bank
or trust company that evidence ownership of underlying securities issued by a
foreign corporation. European Depositary Receipts ("EDRs") are receipts issued
in Europe that evidence a similar ownership arrangement. Global Depositary
Receipts ("GDRs") are receipts issued throughout the world that evidence a
similar arrangement. Generally, ADRs, in registered form, are designed for use
in the U.S. securities markets, and EDRs, in bearer form, are designed for use
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in European securities markets. GDRs are tradable both in the United States and
in Europe and are designed for use throughout the world. Depositary Receipts
will not necessarily be denominated in the same currency as their underlying
securities.

A Fund will not invest in any unlisted Depositary Receipts or any Depositary
Receipt that WisdomTree Asset Management or the Sub-Adviser deems to be illiquid
or for which pricing information is not readily available. In
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addition, all Depositary Receipts generally must be sponsored. However, a Fund
may invest in unsponsored Depositary Receipts under certain limited
circumstances. The issuers of unsponsored Depositary Receipts are not obligated
to disclose material information in the United States, and, therefore, there may
be less information available regarding such issuers and there may not be a
correlation between such information and the market value of the Depositary
Receipts.

CURRENCY TRANSACTIONS. The Funds may enter into foreign currency forward and
foreign currency futures contracts to facilitate local securities settlements or
to protect against currency exposure in connection with distributions to
shareholders. The Funds do not expect to engage in currency transactions for the
purpose of hedging against declines in the value of a Fund's assets that are
denominated in one or more foreign currencies. The Funds may not enter into such
contracts for speculative purposes.

FORWARD FOREIGN CURRENCY TRANSACTIONS. A forward foreign currency exchange
contract ("forward contract") involves an obligation to purchase or sell a
specific currency at a future date, which may be any fixed number of days from
the date of the contract agreed upon by the parties, at a price set at the time
of the contract. These contracts are principally traded in the interbank market
conducted directly between currency traders (usually large, commercial banks)
and their customers. A forward contract generally has no margin deposit
requirement, and no commissions are charged at any stage for trades.

FOREIGN CURRENCY FUTURES CONTRACTS. A foreign currency futures contract is a
contract involving an obligation to deliver or acquire the specified amount of a
specific currency, at a specified price and at a specified future time. Futures
contracts may be settled on a net cash payment basis rather than by the sale and
delivery of the underlying currency.

Foreign exchange transactions involve a significant degree of risk and the
markets in which foreign exchange transactions are effected are highly volatile,
highly specialized and highly technical. Significant changes, including changes
in liquidity and prices, can occur in such markets within very short periods of
time, often within minutes. Foreign exchange trading risks include, but are not
limited to, exchange rate risk, maturity gap, interest rate risk, and potential
interference by foreign governments through regulation of local exchange
markets, foreign investment or particular transactions in foreign currency. If a
Fund utilizes foreign exchange transactions at an inappropriate time, such
transactions may not serve their intended purpose of improving the correlation
of a Fund's return with the performance of its underlying Index and may lower
the Fund's return. A Fund could experience losses if the value of any currency
forwards, options and futures positions is poorly correlated with its other
investments or if it could not close out its positions because of an illiquid
market. In addition, each Fund will incur transaction costs, including trading
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commissions, in connection with certain foreign currency transactions.

ILLIQUID SECURITIES. Each Fund may invest up to an aggregate amount of 15% of
its net assets in illiquid securities. Illiquid securities include securities
subject to contractual or other restrictions on resale and other instruments
that lack readily available markets. The inability of a Fund to dispose of
illiquid or not readily marketable investments readily or at a reasonable price
could impair a Fund's ability to raise cash for redemptions or other purposes.
The liquidity of securities purchased by a Fund which are eligible for resale
pursuant to Rule 144A will be monitored by each Fund on an ongoing basis. In the
event that such a security is deemed to be no longer liquid, a Fund's holdings
will be reviewed to determine what action, if any, is required to ensure that
the retention of such security does not result in a Fund having more than 15% of
its assets invested in illiquid or not readily marketable securities.

FUTURES, OPTIONS AND OPTIONS ON FUTURES CONTRACTS. Each Fund may enter into U.S.
or foreign futures contracts and options and options on futures contracts. When
a Fund purchases a futures contract, it agrees to purchase a specified
underlying instrument at a specified future date. When a Fund sells a futures
contract, it agrees to sell the underlying instrument at a specified future
date. The price at which the purchase and sale will take place is fixed when the
Fund enters into the contract. Futures can be held until their delivery dates,
or can be closed out before then if a liquid secondary market is available. To
the extent a Fund uses futures and options, it will do so only in accordance
with Rule 4.5 of the Commodity Exchange Act ("CEA"). The Trust, on behalf of
each Fund, has filed a notice of eligibility for exclusion from the definition
of the term "commodity pool operator" in accordance with Rule 4.5 so that each
Fund is not subject to registration or regulation as a commodity pool operator
under the CEA.
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RISKS OF FUTURES AND OPTIONS TRANSACTIONS. The risk of loss in trading futures
contracts or uncovered call options in some strategies (e.g., selling uncovered
stock index futures contracts) is potentially unlimited. The Funds do not plan
to use futures and options contracts in this way. The risk of a futures position
may still be large as traditionally measured due to the low margin deposits
required. In many cases, a relatively small price movement in a futures contract
may result in immediate and substantial loss or gain to the investor relative to
the size of a required margin deposit. The Funds, however, intend to utilize
futures and options contracts in a manner designed to limit their risk exposure
to levels comparable to direct investment in stocks.

Utilization of futures and options on futures by a Fund involves the risk of
imperfect or even negative correlation to the underlying Index if the index
underlying the futures contract differs from the underlying Index. There is also
the risk of loss by a Fund of margin deposits in the event of bankruptcy of a
broker with whom a Fund has an open position in the futures contract or option.
The purchase of put or call options will be based upon predictions by the Fund
as to anticipated trends, which predictions could prove to be incorrect.

The potential for loss related to the purchase of an option on a futures
contract is limited to the premium paid for the option plus transaction costs.
Because the value of the option is fixed at the point of sale, there are no
daily cash payments by the purchaser to reflect changes in the value of the
underlying contract; however, the value of the option changes daily and that
change would be reflected in the NAV of each Fund. The potential for loss
related to writing options is unlimited.
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Although each Fund intends to enter into futures contracts only if there is an
active market for such contracts, there is no assurance that an active market
will exist for the contracts at any particular time.

SWAP AGREEMENTS. Swap agreements can be individually negotiated and structured
to include exposure to a variety of different types of investments or market
factors. Depending on their structure, swap agreements may increase or decrease
a Fund's exposure to long or short-term interest rates (in the United States or
abroad), foreign currency values, mortgage securities, corporate borrowing
rates, or other factors such as security prices or inflation rates. Swap
agreements can take many different forms and are known by a variety of names.

Swap agreements will tend to shift a Fund's investment exposure from one type of
investment to another. For example, if the Fund agreed to exchange payments in
dollars for payments in foreign currency, the swap agreement would tend to
decrease the Fund's exposure to U.S. interest rates and increase its exposure to
foreign currency and interest rates. Caps and floors have an effect similar to
buying or writing options. Depending on how they are used, swap agreements may
increase or decrease the overall volatility of a Fund's investments and its
share price.

Swap agreements also may allow a Fund to acquire or reduce credit exposure to a
particular issuer. The most significant factor in the performance of swap
agreements is the change in the factors that determine the amounts of payments
due to and from a Fund. If a swap agreement calls for payments by the Fund, the
Fund must be prepared to make such payments when due. If a swap counterparty's
creditworthiness declines, the risk that they may not perform may increase,
potentially resulting in a loss to the Fund. Although there can be no assurance
that the Fund will be able to do so, the Fund may be able to reduce or eliminate
its exposure under a swap agreement either by assignment or other disposition,
or by entering into an offsetting swap agreement with the same party or a
similarly creditworthy party.

TRACKING STOCKS. A tracking stock is a separate class of common stock whose
value is linked to a specific business unit or operating division within a
larger company and which is designed to "track" the performance of such business
unit or division. The tracking stock may pay dividends to shareholders
independent of the parent company. The parent company, rather than the business
unit or division, generally is the issuer of tracking stock. However, holders of
the tracking stock may not have the same rights as holders of the company's
common stock.

FUTURE DEVELOPMENTS. The Board may, in the future, authorize each Fund to invest
in securities contracts and investments other than those listed in this SAI and
in each Fund's Prospectus, provided they are consistent with the Fund's
investment objective and do not violate any investment restrictions or policies.
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                               PROXY VOTING POLICY

The Trust has adopted as its proxy voting policies for each Fund the proxy
voting guidelines of the Sub-Adviser. The Trust has delegated to the Sub-Adviser
the authority and responsibility for voting proxies on the portfolio securities
held by each Fund. The remainder of this section discusses each Fund's proxy
voting guidelines and the Sub-Adviser's role in implementing such guidelines.

The Sub-Adviser understands that proxy voting is an integral aspect of
investment management. Accordingly, proxy voting must be conducted with the same
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degree of prudence and loyalty accorded any fiduciary or other obligation of an
investment manager. The Sub-Adviser has designated a Proxy Committee with the
responsibility for administering and overseeing the proxy voting process and
procedures.

The Sub-Adviser or its designated Agent is currently performing certain
proxy-related services pursuant to these procedures, including providing
research and making voting determinations in accordance with the proxy voting
guidelines, voting and submitting proxies and related administrative and
recordkeeping functions. If the guidelines do not address how a proxy should be
voted, the proxy will be voted in accordance with an independent third party's
recommendations. The Sub-Adviser believes that this process is reasonably
designed to address material conflicts of interest that may arise between the
Sub-Adviser and a Fund as to how proxies are voted. If an investment
professional (a portfolio manager, the Sub-Adviser's Chief Investment Officer or
other investment professional) believes that it may be in the best interest of a
Fund to vote in a manner inconsistent with the independent third party's
recommendations, such investment professional must contact the Proxy Committee
and complete a questionnaire to allow the Proxy Committee to review the
recommendation and consider such other matters as it deems appropriate to
determine that there is no material conflict of interest between the Sub-Adviser
and the Fund with respect to the voting of the proxy in that manner. If the
proxy guidelines do not address how a proxy should be voted and the independent
third party refrains from making a recommendation as to how such proxy should be
voted, the Proxy Committee will make a determination as to how the proxy should
be voted. After making such a determination, the Proxy Committee will consider
such matters as it deems appropriate to determine that there is no material
conflict of interest between the Sub-Adviser and the Fund with respect to the
voting of the proxy in that manner.

Although the proxy guidelines detail numerous specific instances and possible
proposals, the guidelines provide that the Fund's will generally vote "for"
management proposals on routine business; case by case on management proposals
related to directors (though "for" routine matters and "against" classification
of the Board); case by case on management proposals related to a company's
capitalization, reorganizations or merger proposals, and non-salary compensation
issues; "against" management proposals on anti-takeover related proposals; and
"against" or case by case on most shareholder proposals, including social
issues. A complete copy of the Proxy Policy may be obtained by calling
1-866-909-9473.

The Trust is required to disclose annually the Funds' complete proxy voting
record on Form N-PX covering the period from July 1 of one year through June 30
of the next and to file N-PX with the SEC no later than August 31 of each year.
The current Form N-PX for the Funds is available at no charge upon request by
calling 866-909-9473 or through the Trust's website at www.wisdomtree.com. The
Funds' Form N-PX is also available on the SEC's website at www.sec.gov.
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              PORTFOLIO HOLDING DISCLOSURE POLICIES AND PROCEDURES

The Trust has adopted a Portfolio Holdings Policy (the "Policy") with respect to
each Fund to prevent possible disclosure and misuse of material non-public
information concerning each Fund's portfolio holdings. This Policy applies to
all officers, employees and agents of each Fund. This includes the Funds'
investment adviser, WisdomTree Asset Management, and Sub-Adviser, BNY Investment
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Advisers (together, for purposes of this Policy, the "Advisers").

Purpose of the Policy. Each Fund's current portfolio holdings may be material
non-public information and, if so, must not be selectively disclosed, except in
accordance with the Policy or as otherwise required by state law or federal
securities laws. The Policy is designed to prevent the possible misuse of
knowledge of a Fund's portfolio holdings and to ensure that the interests of the
Fund's Advisers, distributor, ALPS Distributors, Inc. (the "Distributor"), or
any affiliated person of the Fund, the Advisers or the Distributor, are not
placed above those of the Fund's shareholders.

General. Each Fund's portfolio holdings information must be disclosed in a
manner that: (i) is consistent with applicable legal requirements and in the
best interests of the Fund's shareholders; (ii) does not put the interests of
the Fund's Advisers or the Distributor, or any affiliated person of the Fund,
the Advisers or the Distributor, above those of the Fund's shareholders; (iii)
does not advantage any current or prospective Fund shareholders over any other
current or prospective Fund shareholders, except to the extent that certain
entities (as described below) may receive portfolio holdings information not
available to other current or prospective Fund shareholders in connection with
the dissemination of information necessary for transactions in Creation Units
(defined below), as contemplated by the WisdomTree Exemptive Orders and
discussed below; and (iv) does not provide selective access to portfolio
holdings information except pursuant to the procedures outlined below and to the
extent appropriate confidentiality arrangements limiting the use of such
information are in effect.

The "entities" referred to in sub-section (iii) above are generally limited to
National Securities Clearing Corporation ("NSCC") members and subscribers to
various fee-based subscription services, including those large institutional
investors (known as "Authorized Participants") that have been authorized by the
Distributor to purchase and redeem large blocks of shares, known as "Creation
Units", pursuant to legal requirements, including the WisdomTree Exemptive
Orders granted by the SEC pursuant to which each Fund offers and redeems its
shares, and other institutional market participants and entities that provide
information services.

The Funds' Chief Compliance Officer may authorize disclosure of portfolio
holdings.

Disclosure of Portfolio Holdings to Service Providers. Each business day,
information about each Fund's portfolio holdings will be provided to the
Distributor or other agent for dissemination through the facilities of the NSCC
and/or other fee-based subscription services to NSCC members and/or subscribers
to those other fee-based subscription services, including Authorized
Participants, and to entities that publish and/or analyze such information in
connection with the process of purchasing or redeeming Creation Units or trading
shares of the Fund in the secondary market. This information typically reflects
each Fund's anticipated portfolio holdings on the following business day, though
it may not represent a pro rata portion of such portfolio.

Daily access to information concerning the Fund's portfolio holdings is
permitted (i) to certain personnel of those service providers that are involved
in portfolio management and providing administrative, operational, risk
management, or other support to portfolio management, including affiliated
broker-dealers and/or Authorized Participants, and (ii) to other personnel of
the Advisers, the Distributor and the Fund's administrator, custodian and
accountant, who deal directly with, or assist in, functions related to
investment management, administration, custody and fund accounting, as may be
necessary to conduct business in the ordinary course in a manner consistent with
the WisdomTree Exemptive Orders, agreements with the Fund, and the terms of the
Trust's current registration statement.
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Online Disclosure of Ten Largest Stock Holdings. Each Fund may disclose its
complete portfolio holdings and its ten largest stock portfolio holdings and the
percentages that each of these ten largest stock portfolio holdings represent of
the Fund's total assets as of the close of the prior business day, the following
business day, or as soon as practicable thereafter, online at
www.wisdomtree.com. Online disclosure of such holdings is freely available to

                                       12

all categories of persons, including individual investors, institutional
investors, intermediaries, third-party service providers, rating and ranking
organizations.

Disclosure of Portfolio Holdings As Required by Applicable Law. Each Fund will
disclose its complete portfolio holdings schedule in public filings with the SEC
on a quarterly basis, based on the Fund's fiscal year, within sixty (60) days of
the end of the quarter, and will provide that information to shareholders, as
required by federal securities laws and regulations thereunder.

Prohibitions on Disclosure of Portfolio Holdings. No person is authorized to
disclose a Fund's portfolio holdings or other investment positions (whether in
writing, by fax, by e-mail, orally, or by other means) except in accordance with
the Policy.

                      DESCRIPTION OF THE WISDOMTREE INDEXES

Brief descriptions of the Indexes on which the Funds are based and the equity
markets in which the Funds invest are provided below. Additional information
about each Index, including the components and weightings of the Indexes, as
well as the rules that govern inclusion and weighting in each of the Indexes is
available at www.wisdomtree.com.

Component Selection Criteria. In order to be included in one of the WisdomTree
Dividend Indexes, a company must pay regular cash dividends on shares of its
common stock. Companies must also meet certain liquidity requirements. For
example, a company generally must have a minimum market capitalization of $100
million as of the Index measurement date (defined below) and have an average
daily dollar volume traded of at least $100,000 for the three months prior to
the Index measurement date. Some Indexes have higher minimum capitalization and
liquidity requirements. To be included in one of the U.S. Dividend Indexes, a
company must be incorporated in the United States (including Puerto Rico), and
must list its shares on the New York Stock Exchange ("NYSE"), American Stock
Exchange ("AMEX") or the NASDAQ National Market ("NASDAQ"). To be included in
one of the non-U.S. Indexes, a company must list its shares on a major non-U.S.
stock exchange and be organized outside of the United States. Common stocks,
real estate investment trusts, tracking stocks, and holding companies are
eligible for inclusion in each Index. Limited partnerships, limited liability
companies, mortgage REITS, royalty trusts, preferred stocks, closed-end funds,
exchange-traded funds, PFICs and derivative securities, such as warrants and
rights, are not eligible (though PFICs are eligible to be included in the
International Real Estate Fund).

In order to be included in one of the WisdomTree Domestic Earnings Indexes, a
company must: (i) be incorporated in the United States (including Puerto Rico),
(ii) be listed on the NYSE, AMEX or NASDAQ, (iii) have generated positive
earnings on a cumulative basis in their most recent four fiscal quarters
preceding the Index measurement date, (iv) have a market capitalization of at
least $100 million on the Index measurement date, (v) have an average daily
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dollar volume of at least $200,000 for each of the six months prior to the Index
measurement date, and (vi) have a price to earnings ratio ("P/E ratio") of at
least 2 as of the Index measurement date. Companies are weighted in the Index
based on their earnings over their most recent four fiscal quarters preceding
the Index measurement date. For these purposes, "earnings" are determined using
a company's "Core Earnings." Core Earnings is a standardized calculation of
earnings developed by S&P that is designed to include expenses, incomes and
activities that reflect the actual profitability of a company's ongoing
operations. Common stocks, tracking stocks, and holding companies are eligible
for inclusion. REITs, ADRs, GDRs and EDRs are excluded, as are limited
partnerships, limited liability companies, royalty trusts, preferred stocks,
closed-end funds, exchange-traded funds, and derivative securities, such as
warrants and rights, are not eligible. The WisdomTree India Earnings Index uses
a slightly different approach from the Domestic Earnings Indexes and is
described below.

Annual Index Reconstitution. The WisdomTree Indexes are "reconstituted" on an
annual basis. New securities are added to the Indexes only during the "annual
reconstitution." The annual reconstitution of the Domestic Dividend and Earnings
Indexes takes place at the end of November and the beginning of December each
year. The annual reconstitution of the International Indexes takes place at the
end of June and the beginning of July each year, except that the annual
reconstitution of the WisdomTree India Earnings Index takes place at the end of
August and the beginning of September each year.

During the annual reconstitution, securities are screened to determine whether
they comply with WisdomTree's proprietary Index methodology and are eligible to
be included in an Index. This date is sometimes referred to as the "Index
measurement date" or the "Screening Point." Based on this screening, securities
that meet Index requirements are added to the applicable Index and securities
that do not meet such requirements are dropped from
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the applicable Index. A "preliminary Index" is made publicly available based on
this information. The "Weighting Date" is the date when the final weights of
each component security of each Index are established. This is determined after
the close of trading on the third Wednesday of December for the Domestic
Dividend and Earnings Indexes and after the close of trading on the third
Wednesday of June for the International Indexes. The final index constituents
and their respective weightings are made publicly available at this time. The
final Index constituents and final constituent weightings go into effect
immediately before the opening of trading on the Monday following the Weighting
Date. This is sometimes referred to as the "Reconstitution Date."

Index Maintenance. Index maintenance occurs throughout the year and includes
monitoring and implementing the adjustments for company additions and deletions,
stock splits, corporate restructurings and other corporate actions. Corporate
actions are generally implemented after the close of trading on the day prior to
the ex-date of such corporate actions. To the extent reasonably practicable,
such changes will be announced at least two days prior to their implementation.

Should any company achieve a weighting equal or greater than 24% of an Index,
its weighting will be reduced at the close of the current calendar quarter and
other components in the Index will be rebalanced. Moreover, should the
collective weight of Index component securities whose individual current weights
equal or exceed 5% of an Index, when added together, exceed 50% of such Index,
the weightings in those component securities will be reduced so that their
collective weight equals 40% of the Index as of the close of the current
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calendar quarter, and other components in the Index will be rebalanced.

Index Availability. Each WisdomTree Index is calculated and disseminated
throughout each day the New York Stock Exchange is open for trading.

Changes to the Index Methodology. The WisdomTree Indexes are governed by a
published, rules-based methodology. Changes to the methodology will be publicly
disclosed at www.wisdomt
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